

Post Office Box 127, Murphy, Idaho 83650 (208) 834-2533 • Fax (208) 834-2534

RECEIVED

FEB 0 6 2014

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES RECEIVED

FEB 1 2 2014

WATER RESOURCES WESTERN REGION

Feb. 4,2014

Idaho Dept. of Water Resources

322 East Front Street

P.O.Box 83720

Boise, Id. 83720-0098

Dear Sirs:

I am writing to request that you conduct a controlled fill of Nahas Reservoir, as has been done in some years in the past. We have the first winter storage right on Sinker Creek- but because of ice the water is all stored in Hulet Reservoir and then must be released prior to April 1 to fill Nahas Reservoir if it is not full. It is currently at a 20 year low of about 50%. I have made Frank Teig aware of the situation through Mike Ihli to Eric Cummins, farm manager. Watermaster Chad Nettleton has also been notified. Dan Nelson of IDWR has conducted the last 2 controlled fills and can give insight. I can be reached at 208-834-2533. Time is of the essence. Thank you for your help in this matter.

Sincerely,

Craig Baker, Mgr.

Craig Zaker, Mgr.